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Oppose vaccine passports 

Hello, 

I am writing to express my vehement opposition to vaccine passports. I believe them to be a violation 
of our privacy and freedom. The vaccine is not approved by the FDA, and mandating an experimental 
treatment is absurd. It furthers the despicable divisions growing in our culture between people of 
varying ideologies and political persuasions. In addition, the vaccine itself is dubious at best in 
efficacy. 

Research strongly supports the best COVID outcomes in people who are metabolically healthy, who 
exercise and have sufficient vitamin D levels. If the County wanted to take a real stance on combating 
the coronavirus and a multitude of other health conditions that take far more lives than COVID has 
(heart disease and diabetes among them), they would throw considerable energy and funding to shift 
our population's actual health. 

Thank you, 

Jackie Greenhill 
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